Town of Phillipston
Finance Committee Meeting And Selectboard
March 17, 2022
Zoom Meeting
Minutes

The meeting was called to order by Tom Specht at 7:06 PM. In attendance: Tom Specht, Mike Flye, Linda Ellis, Ruth French, Tim Haley and Brian Nason.

Meeting called to order by the Selectboard at 7:33 PM by Bernie Malouin. In attendance: Bernie Malouin, Gerhard Fandreyer, and absent:  Thomas Daoust . 

Minutes-Minutes from March 10, 2022 were reviewed. Motion made by Tom to accept minutes, Ruth seconded and the vote was unanimous to accept the minutes with the amended name of Karen Perkins rather than Karen Gallant in two spots. 
Business- . 

Tom Specht asked for updates on schedule and requested information. Linda stated that Templeton Dispatch will be coming on March 31st. Adam, Templeton administrator, also stated that the Templeton School Committee does not receive pay for being on the School Committee nor any stipend. The Cemetery Department has resubmitted their budget with updated changes. 

New Business
Tom asked Ruth about the Board of Health budget and Ruth stated it will be the same as last year. She thought maybe the electric bill might go up. Tim Haley asked about increases in Salary and payroll but Ruth stated it should be left as level funded. Gerhard asked how many departments were level funding this year. Tom stated we only know when we receive their budgets. Karin asked Ruth how much money do bags bring in and vehicle stickers. Ruth stated she didn’t know. Brian stated that Melanie gave us a revenue sheet. Ruth stated that is through DLS. It is probably around $20,000.00. Karin said its good. Tom asked to move on. Gerhard asked what the total for Board of Health was and Tim stated $78,737.00. 

Tom moved on to the Police Department next. Chief Dodge has sent in his budget. Chief Dodge stated that Melanie explained to him that he should just send it to the board like this. Tim mentioned in 2013 you had that many calls. Chief Dodge said it didn’t break it down but covered any call. Tim stated oh the other sheet breaks it down. That is interesting. Chief Dodge stated the fuel cost is based upon what the FinCom recommended. We thought of adding another $3,000.00 for heating and cruiser costs. Tom said any maintenance should go up. Costs are rising. Maybe $7,000.00 maybe revisit these. Same thing for ammo. Chief Dodge stated he just spoke to the ammo guy and April 1st he will speak to him again. Tom suggested forwarding a simple email with any updated budget items if needed. Chief Dodge thanked him for coordinating the pay raises. The other guys are very pleased, so thank you.  Chief Dodge spoke about his salary and how he is just trying to adjust it according to the research conducted. Gerhard said he would like to commend Kevin Dodge for everything he has done in the town. These people put their lives on the line, that is my opinion. Bernie opened the Selectmen’s meeting at 7:33PM. Gerhard seconded. Bernie stated he agrees with everything but we are going to be limited to 2 ½ percent. I am happy to give them raises, but we need to see what we have to give. Brian stated he had made a motion last meeting about making a note of what is requested but we need to revisit this at the end. Tom thanked the Chief and commended him for his fine work. Chief Dodge said he could readjust his numbers but feels that the raises are long overdue.  Brian stated his comments were not meant to reflect that you should not be paid properly. Tim stated when the salary requests are plugged in it will show. Chief Dodge stated that the wage study was done 6 or 7 years ago and it is worth revisiting. Tim stated, not in these meetings. Karin stated the Finance Committee is not responsible but if no monies are appropriated then there is no way to give a raise. Maybe the Selectboard has a strategy other than going in front of the Town for approval. Tom asked if there was any more discussion and asked about Emergency Management and their budget. Chief Dodge thanked everyone. Tim stated maybe we can get ahold of Don.  Tom moved on to the Fire Chief. Chief Parker stated he was not sure about the salaries or fuel. We didn’t put in increases. Level funded from last year. The second page has the wages. Tim said oh I see where they are. I did not reflect these increases under fuel. Tom suggested revisiting all of these expenses in terms of going up. Brian suggested not inflating everything. The Fire Chief stated his numbers are limited as he didn’t have the final numbers from last year. Tim stated he can forward it to the Chief. The Fire Chief asked if the ambulance should be separate. Tom stated we wanted to separate it to see if it was cost effective. Chief Parker stated the $60,000.00 is a good number and seems to work well. Tim stated he thinks the money gets paid back into the ambulance account and then the money gets put back in to spend. Either way there is a credit or loss because it keeps getting rolled back and forth. Chief Parker stated he was not concerned with the numbers for the Ambulance. Tim stated the EMTs are paid out of the Fire Dept and not ambulance. Chief Parker stated the Fire Dept pays salary for ambulance and we haven’t spent over that $60,000.00 for the ambulance. Ruth stated that is correct. If you nickel and dime it for administration it would take you more time. The Ambulance receipts account always has the $60,000.000 reserve and we would build a surplus in that account. Fire Chief stated that medical calls come out of ambulance budget and EMT only then ambulance budget.  The Chief went on to state that Kevin Dodge said based on your recommendations; you are supposed to go up on the fuel costs. Tom stated based on 8 or 7.9 percent inflation. Brian stated that Chief Dodge estimated his fuel consumption. Gerhard is not advocating for fuel to be billed at one place and asked about the generator. Chief Parker stated he thinks Rick was looking into a maintenance person for the generator. Nobody has worked on it since last year. Tom mentioned that it would be good to fix it up as the Fire Station was used for that ice storm a few years back. Chief Parker asked when the paperwork should be resubmitted and Tom and Tim said many are resubmitting them fast. Tom suggested by April 1st. Brian stated that we want expenses to do a salary analysis. Tom requested updated figures by next meeting then. Brian stated he met with the Historical today and it was their first meeting. Ruth suggested level funding them then and also level fund the Constable account. Tim said $50.00 for Historical and $50.00 for clerk. Tim also mentioned that the Constable is an elected position. Ruth asked Tom about level funding the ZBA and Tom said yes. Tim stated he thought it was said before. Ruth went on to stated that $273,448.00 was for Cherry Sheet and estimate for ambulance $60.000.00. 
Tom discussed the school committee not being paid in Templeton and wants Phillipston school committee to reflect the same. Tom made a motion that the School Committee receive no pay and make it a 0. Ruth seconded that motion and stated that even Monty Tech Agreement stated that cannot be paid. Tim suggested that the School Committee give us a presentation and wondered if they every submitted a budget. Gerhard stated, not anymore. Tom called for a roll call vote: unanimous to accept the motion.

Ruth then brought up that she didn’t think the Selectboard of Templeton received any pay. Also asked Tim to reflect the change in the spreadsheet of $3,392.00 for the State. Tim said that Free Cash is still not certified. He asked Jared if he sent in his budget sheet. Jared said to level fund it and can send to Linda or Tim. Tim stated that the Selectmen’s budget will be on another night.  Ruth stated the Treasurer will send hers in April something. Ruth suggested level funding Emergency Management. Tim asked about Animal Control and training. Linda stated that Glenn is researching. Tom stated to level fund PMES. Tim suggested meeting. Tom stated the PMS janitor is a standalone amount payroll. Ruth stated to at least level fund it. Tim asked about the Monty Tech Budget. We have not received it but they are working on it. Ruth suggested putting the Highway Garage in yellow and wondered about the Queen Lake Dam she didn’t know if that was paid or not yet. Gerhard stated the money the ambulance generates goes into a revolving fund. Brian stated we have to put money in that account. Tim asked if we had an ambulance account or is it an article to authorize spending. Ruth stated we make an article. Brian said it is estimated ambulance receipts. Tim asked if we are going to have PMS building maintenance. Gerhard stated it was an article also. Brian stated he thought like $100,000.00 was in there. Ruth stated to put funds in for Queen Lake. Bernie brought up that some of the air handlers on the school are damaged Rick said. We will get that from Rick. Tim stated that nothing has been spent on PMS Building maintenance repairs. All the articles need review. Ruth stated that the police have done some of their training and wondered if there are any new articles for this year. Brian stated there are some articles for Capital (requested $180,000.00). Tim stated he didn’t remember seeing any articles and wondered about the weed articles. Ruth also was wondering about the weed articles. Tim brought up the snow and ice and how much it was for the deficit. Ruth thought maybe after next week’s payroll and expenses they would know. Brian thinks 22 looks like an actual number. Ruth suggested putting in $50,000.00 in yellow for snow and ice.  Tim asked if there was an active Community Preservation and how the gazebo was coming. Brian stated they ran into trouble when they were supposed to break ground. The area is rocky. Not sure if there are enough members on Community Preservation. Dick Hamel and Carla Chartier are on it and don’t know anybody else. Linda stated she thinks that the min number on a Community Preservation board is 5 all the way up to 9. Tim made a motion for the Board of Selectmen to look at Community Preservation. Tom seconded that motion. Roll call vote: unanimous. Tom stated the next meeting will be March 24, 2022 at 7:00. He asked Linda to contact Templeton about the Selectboard salaries and to also reach out to Monty Tech.  Next week will be Capital Improvement, Highway, Tree Warden, Queen Lake, Planning Board, Selectmen. Brian stated he is not sure he can be at the meeting for Capital Improvement as he is traveling. Tim stated that the budget sheets that were sent out have issues. It looks like the moderator has a raise of $1,131.00. That is an issue. Other areas that are not right. Maybe we send it to Bernie to see about the errors. Tom stated if there are a gross amount of errors can that affect free cash. Is this an accounting/treasury error process or should it be carried over as correct. Tim suggested that it needed to be matched up to the Town Meeting vote. Karin said maybe if monies have not been carried over you can change it from an article to fund something else. Ruth said she was not sure. Tim said if some have been completed then they should be closed out. Gerhard said he wanted to chime in on the Articles. He had heard of “tailings’ that should have gone to the Capital Improvement account. Ruth stated that “tailings” is a word that goes with uncashed checks. You can check with the Treasurer but tailings means uncashed checks. Gerhard stated that if an article isn’t spent what happens to the money. Ruth said it goes to free cash although articles continue unless there is a reason. Ruth went over this with Laurie on about 10-12 accounts. The accounting office can close them out. An example is when the Fire Dept did their roof the Fire Chief stated the money should be cleared. Another example is the Library roof. The remaining money should be turned back to free cash. The selectmen should vote on that Ruth stated. Tim said there is $880.00 left on Library roof. Karin said how about the rest of the money that goes to something else. Just know back in the day that Mr.Goodwin closed all out and funded something else. Ruth said we cannot just decide on funding something else. Tim stated motion to adjourn at 8:54 PM, Tom seconded. Roll call vote: unanimous. Gerhard made a motion to adjourn at 8:54 PM. Bernie seconded. Roll call vote: unanimous. 
Next meeting date will be March 24, 2022 @ 7PM

Respectfully Submitted,
Linda E. Ellis
 

